## Mayor's Report For March 20, 2017 Assembly Meeting

1. Seeking Letters of Interest: The Borough is seeking letters of interest from Petersburg residents willing to serve on the Hospital Board until the October 2017 Municipal Election:

Hospital Board - 2 vacant seats

Letters of interest may be addressed to the Borough Clerk and emailed to <a href="mailto:dthompson@petersburgak.gov">dthompson@petersburgak.gov</a>, mailed to PO Box 329, Petersburg, AK 99833, or dropped off at the Borough Administration office at 12 S. Nordic Drive.

**2. Historic Preservation Commission:** The Borough is seeking letter of interest for 3 vacant seats on the Historic Preservation Commission:

Seat 1 is reserved for an Archaeologist or At Large member, and the term of this seat ends 12/31/2017.

Seat 2 is reserved for an Assembly Member with a term ending 12/31/2019.

Seat 3 is reserved for a Planning Commissioner with a term ending 12/31/2018.

Letters of interest may be submitted to the Borough Clerk as outlined earlier in this report.

- **3. Southeast Conference Mid-Session Summit:** Mayor Jensen and Vice Mayor Lagoudakis attended Southeast Conference in Juneau last week and will provide an overview of the trip.
- **4. Budget Work Session Reminder:** There will be a work session held on Friday, March 24<sup>th</sup> at 9:00 a.m. in the Assembly Chambers to review the proposed FY 2018 Enterprise Funds and Motor Pool budgets.